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Return address:  Postbus 79092, 1070 NC Amsterdam 
 

To the residents living on and near Prinses Irenestraat 

Subject: Walk-in meeting Strawinsky area 3 July 2023 

Handled by: Marlies Hulshof 
Our Reference: 20230602 ub/MH/CdR 

Date: 19 June 2023 

 

 

 

Dear local resident, 
 
A lot of building activities are being carried out in the Strawinsky district of Zuidas, the area between 
Amsterdam Zuid station and Prinses Irenestraat. Building project PI59 is in progress and the construction of 
Strawinskyhuis and WTC Tower Ten will be completed this year. Later on, the attention will turn to the public 
spaces. To bring you up to date on these and other planned activities, we are organising an information 
meeting, on Monday 3 July. During this meeting, we will also present the preliminary design for the pocket park 
at PI59. The details of the meeting: 
 
Date:  Monday 3 July 2023 
Time:  6:00 to 8:00 pm 
Location: Thomaskerk, 36 Prinses Irenestraat 
 
The evening will be set up as a walk-in meeting, there is no plenary session. You are welcome to join us 
anytime between 6:00 and 8:00 pm. There will be several ‘stalls’ where local council staff and the contractors 
and developers working in this area will provide information on each of the projects. Information on the work 
on public spaces and Zuidasdok will also be available. 
 
Pocket Park PI59 
The roof of the parking garage at PI59 and the alley running alongside it (between Prinses Irenestraat and 
Strawinskypad) will be turned into a public pocket park for the neighbourhood. We used the online tool 
Swipocratie twice to gauge the neighbourhood’s views on the desired spatial lay-out. By ‘swiping’, people could 
express they would and wouldn’t like to see at this location. About 800 people participated, and on the basis of 
their input, we have created a preliminary design for the pocket park. You can take a look at this design during 
the walk-in meeting, and we’d like to hear what you think of it. The responses we receive will be used to work 
out the details for the final design.   
 
More information 
You can find more information about the projects in your area on www.zuidas.nl. Do you have any questions 
relating to this letter? Then you can reach us via www.zuidas.nl/contact or by telephone: 0800-5065. 
Alternatively, our Information Centre in the WTC building (59 Strawinskylaan) is open from Monday to 
Thursday between 10:00 am and 4:00 pm. Via our website, you can register for the Zuidas newsletter and for 
the monthly guided tours.  
 
We very much hope to see you on 3 July. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Coen de Rijk 
Project Manager Strawinsky 

http://www.zuidas.nl/
http://www.zuidas.nl/contact

